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September 6, 2012 
 
Dave L. Taylor 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 South Main Street, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
 

Re:  Docket No. 11-035-104 In the Matter of the Investigation into Extending and 
Expanding the Solar Incentive Program and Possible 
Development of an Ongoing Program 

 
Dear Mr. Taylor: 
 
It appears certain information was not provided with Rocky Mountain Power’s August 10, 2012, 
application (August Application) filed in Docket No. 11-035-104, “In the Matter of the 
Investigation into Extending and Expanding the Solar Incentive Program and Possible 
Development of an Ongoing Program.” 

 
 In the Commission’s Order dated October 7, 2009, in Docket No. 09-035-27, (October Order) 
the Commission approved use of the demand side management (DSM) cost benefit tests to 
evaluate small-scale renewable resources, such as solar photovoltaic projects.  Further, on page 3 
of the Commission’s order dated March 6, 2007, in Docket No. 07-035-T04, the Commission 
required all future DSM tariff applications to contain “the models used to calculate the benefit 
cost ratio for each measure…  along with the inputs and a list of assumptions used…  as part of 
the tariff approval filing.” 

 
The Company’s August Application contains the results of the tests but no models or underlying 
data.   The Commission intended for the Company to include this supporting data in all 
applications using the DSM cost-effectiveness tests.  Therefore, please file this information by 
September 11, 2012. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary
D#233393  


